
 Construction Notice 
 

 

SmartTrack 

King Liberty GO:Vegetation 
Removal on Sudbury Street 
July 8 – July 9, 2024* 

*Dates may be rescheduled due to inclement weather or other unforeseen circumstances. 

 
 

 
 

 
What Is Happening 
As part of early works for the future SmartTrack King Liberty GO station, crews will be removing 
vegetation along a retaining wall on the south side of Sudbury Street at Abell Street.  To build the 
transit system of the future, vegetation often needs to be pruned or removed to make room for new 
transit infrastructure. Trees removed as part of this project will be compensated for through 
Metrolinx’s Vegetation program based on the Metrolinx Vegetation Guideline (2022).  To learn more 
visit: www.metrolinx.com/vegetation. 
 
Project Overview 
SmartTrack is bringing five new GO stations to Toronto, leveraging roughly 40 km of Metrolinx’s pre-
existing GO rail corridors within Toronto. The program is a collaboration between the Province of 
Ontario, City of Toronto, and Metrolinx that will transform heavy rail infrastructure in Toronto from a 

Figure 1:The approx. location of retaining wall where vegetation will be removed. 

http://www.metrolinx.com/vegetation


Information as of: July 02, 2024 

This notice can be translated into a different 
language upon request by emailing us at 
TorontoWest@metrolinx.com 

Cet avis est disponible en français sur demande. Si 
vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à 
TorontoWest@metrolinx.com 

Contact Us: 
    Call us: 416-202-6911    

  Write to us at:TorontoWest@metrolinx.com 
  Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 

• Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/kingliberty 
• Subscribe to our e-blast: www.metrolinx.com/subscribe 

 

regional commuter service into an urban rapid transit network. King-Liberty GO Station will be 
located on the Kitchener line between Union and Bloor GO stations. 

 
 
WHAT TO EXPECT  
- All required permits have been obtained for 

the tree removals. 
- Trees marked for removal will be safely cut 

and moved away for wood chipping. 
- You may experience noise caused by 

chainsaws and other equipment. 
 
HOURS OF WORK 
- Day work is expected to take place between 

7:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. 
- The work will take approximately two (2) days 

to complete. 
- Dates may be rescheduled due to inclement 

weather or other unforeseen circumstances. 
 
LOCATION OF WORK  
- The work will take place on the municipal 

right of way, on the south side of Sudbury 
Street, at Abell Street, north of the Kitchener 
GO Rail Corridor (see Figure 1). 

 
PEDESTRIAN DETAILS  
- Sidewalk on the south side of Sudbury will be 

closed. Please following all detour signs. 
 
TRAFFIC DETAILS 
- Please watch for slow-moving construction 

vehicles and equipment which may be 
entering/exiting the work zone. 

 
TRANSIT INFORMATION  
- There are no transit impacts at this time. 
 
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 
- Metrolinx has a dedicated community 

engagement team in place that works with 
residents and businesses in the Toronto West 
area.  

- If you have any questions, please contact us 
using the information provided below.

 

Figure 2: Photo of vegetation to be removed 
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